YOUTH ADVISORY COUNCIL



City of Joondalup

Meeting of the

JOONDALUP NORTH YOUTH ADVISORY COUNCIL

Held in the Anchors Youth Centre, at 4.30 pm on Monday 21 Febuary, 2000.

Office BEARERS

CHAIRPERSON

MINUTES SECRETARY

Tim Lee

Tracey Lee McDonald

Unconfirmed Minutes of Joondalup North Youth Advisory Council on Monday 21 February, 2000 at Anchors Youth Centre.

ATTENDANCES

Timothy Lee
Philippa Brown
Joshua King
Tracey-Lee McDonald
Aman Pabla
Emma Dee
John Saratsis

Jeremy Manning Youth Project Officer

APOLOGIES

Taralee Brayshaw Emma Nolan Heather Gibbons Sara McMillan Megan Smolders

ACCEPTANCE OF PREVIOUS MINUTES

PREVIOUS MINUTES ACCEPTED

MOVED: TIM LEE SECONDED: TRACEY LEE McDONALD.

CARRIED

BUSINESS ARISING

Joondalup Festival

Jeremy Manning will speak to Festival organisers to see if there are any opportunities for the Youth Advisory Council to be involved in the Festival.

Extreme Expo

Jeremy Manning reported that the final preparations for Extreme Expo had been completed. Members discussed the need to continue promotion of the event and outlined some ways that the event could be promoted.

Tim Lee volunteered to ring 96FM to see if further promotion could be done through the station.

National Youth Week

Jeremy Manning reported that funding of up to \$1500 per Youth Advisory Council has been offered through the Office of Youth Affairs to run a youth event during National Youth Week.

Members suggested that a Dance party would be good idea to submit for funding to the Office of Youth Affairs. Members would also like to cooperate with Joondalup South Youth Advisory Council to develop an event.

Moved: Aman Pabla Seconded: Tim Lee

CARRIED

Jeremy Manning will do the funding submission.

Music project

Jeremy Manning asked for contact details of young bands in the area that may be interested in taking part in the music project

Honorariums

Cheques have been received and were distributed to members.

YAC website

Office of Youth Affairs is currently updating its website and would like to include a page on each Youth Advisory Council. Jeremy Manning will take photo at next meeting. Members discussed the information that should be included on the website. Information to be given to Jeremy Manning to be submitted to the Office of Youth Affairs.

Mirror Park

Members discussed a variety of possible options for a basketball hardstand at Mirror Park. Jeremy Manning will get a map of the park for next meeting.

Safer WA

Jeremy Manning outlined the concept of the Safer WA Local Committees and mentioned that youth members were invited to participate on these committees. Jeremy Manning mentioned that if members wished to take part in these committees, they would represent their community not City of Joondalup or the Youth Advisory Council.

Visit to Parliament House

The local member for Joondalup, Mr Chris Baker MLA has invited members of the Joondalup North Youth Advisory Council for an evening tour of Parliament House. Members decided that March 28 would be the best evening for the tour.

GENERAL BUSINESS

Tim Lee asked if it would appropriate to move the next meeting to another venue. Members suggested that Hillarys Boat Harbour would be an appropriate place to meet.

Moved: Tim Lee Seconded: Tracey Lee McDonald

NEXT MEETING

Date Monday, March 13, 2000

Time 4.30 pm

Venue Hillarys Boat Harbour

Office Bearers

Chairperson Minutes Secretary
Tim Lee

MEETING CLOSED 6.10pm

YOUTH ADVISORY COUNCIL



City of Joondalup

Meeting of the

JOONDALUP SOUTH YOUTH ADVISORY COUNCIL

Van Sant

Tait

Clapp

Logan

Held in the Skate complex, Craigie Leisure Centre at 6.00 pm on Wednesday 23 February, 2000.

Office BEARERS

CHAIRPERSON MINUTES SECRETARY

Natasha Newman Hayley Brooks

Unconfirmed Minutes of Joondalup South Youth Advisory Committee

ATTENDANCES

Steven Baron Janelle Wallis Andrew Aaron **Curtis** Ryan Rachel Zachary Dolbel Andrew **Brooks** Hayley Jared Robb Natasha Newman Heidi Delaney Miller Jayne Garrath Dingley

APOLOGIES

Robert

Neil Van Drunen

Harwood

ACCEPTANCE OF PREVIOUS MINUTES

PREVIOUS MINUTES ACCEPTED BY HEIDI DELANEY AND SECONDED BY ANDREW WALLIS.

CARRIED

BUSINESS ARISING

Joondalup Festival

Jeremy Manning will speak to Festival organisers to see if there are any opportunities for the Youth Advisory Council to be involved in the Festival.

Extreme Expo

Jared Robb reported that preparations were almost completed for the event. Volunteers had been assigned roles to fulfill at the event and all bookings had been made and confirmed. Heidi Delaney volunteered to help at the event Jeremy Manning mentioned the need to continue promoting the event. Members discussed ways of continuing promotion and assigned tasks to each member.

National Youth Week

Jeremy Manning reported that funding of up to \$1500 per Youth Advisory Council has been offered through the Office of Youth Affairs to run a youth event during National Youth Week. Members expressed concern about the amount of time to prepare event. Members suggested that a Dance party would be good idea to submit for funding to the Office of Youth Affairs.

Jeremy Manning will do the funding submission.

Music project

Jeremy Manning asked for contact details of young bands in the area that may be interested in taking part in the music project

Honorariums

Cheques had been received and were distributed to members.

Steven Baron moved that a letter of thanks be written to the Minister of Youth.

Moved: Steven Baron Seconded: Ryan Clapp

CARRIED

Natasha Newman to write a letter and give to Jeremy to be placed on letterhead

YAC website

Office of Youth Affairs is currently updating its website and would like to include a page on each Youth Advisory Council. Jeremy Manning will take photo at next meeting.

Ryan Clapp and Jayne Miller volunteered to write information about the Youth Advisory Council.

Safer WA

Jeremy Manning outlined the concept of the Safer WA Local Committees and mentioned that youth members were invited to participate on these committees. Jeremy Manning mentioned that if members wished to take part in these committees, they would represent their community not City of Joondalup or the Youth Advisory Council.

Taxi Concession

Natasha Newman reported that she has written a summary of the Taxi concession idea and has submitted it to the Youth Advisory Council website.

She is not sure if the moderators of the discussion site have accepted the discussion idea at this stage.

NEW BUSINESS

- Natasha Newman outlined a recent experience that she had with security personnel at Hillarys Boat Harbour where she felt that she and her friends were dealt with unfairly.
- Steven Baron mentioned that it was Cleanup Australia Day on March 5, 2000

NEXT MEETING

Date Wednesday 15 March, 1999

Time 4.30 pm

Venue Library Training room

MEETING CLOSED 6.00pm